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Jan. 7…...All Degree Day..Stayton 

Jan. 15….Thomas Wildey Birthday 

Jan. 27….All Degree Day..Milwaukie 

Jan. 31….Annual Reports Due 

Feb. 10...Cosmos Area Meeting..Milwaukie 

 

   

 

   

In Winter, Mother Nature dims the lights, 
sleeps late, hides from the world,  

and regenerates. Winter is the  

hangover of seasons. ~Terri Guillemets  

    The first time I visited Baltimore, some of the 

members of the Rebekah Assembly of Maryland took 

me to what I term a sacred spot...to the monument of 

Thomas Wildey, Founder of our Order. 

     To me this was a highlight in the many years I have 

been a Rebekah.   

    On the shaft of the monument is this inscription: 

“He who realizes that the true mission of a man on 

earth is to rise above the level of individual 

influence...and to recognize the fatherhood of God over 

all,  and the brotherhood of man, is nature’s true 

nobleman.”  

     The story of the founding of our Order is well 

known to all versed in the principles of Friendship, 

Love and Truth.  Through all those early days, Thomas 

Wildey was at the head of the Order, first as Noble 

Grand of Washington No. 1,    Continued on page 11... 

FREE OFFER 
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Yo Mateys,  

     Our voyage has taken us into 

a New Year and all hopes are for 

continued progress with our Odd 

Fellow tasks. This time of year, 

we find society making 

resolutions and affirmations to 

be a better person.  

     Well Odd Fellow brothers 

and sisters, we are one step ahead of those trying to find 

ways to improve themselves. We have our principles of 

friendship, love and truth. If we practice at all times in 

lodge, outside in the community, at home and work, we 

will indeed have a positive impact on those around us. 

Speaking of those around us let’s talk about the 

community. Our good deeds and programs are intended 

for the community and society. Lets make sure our 

lodge activities do reach out to the community. After all 

it is in the community that we will gain new members 

with their talents and energy. Meanwhile continue to 

keep practicing and passing the words of our “hidden 

treasures” – relieving the distressed, visiting the sick, 

burying the dead and educating the orphan. 

     These, brothers and sisters, will satisfy any 

resolutions we could make to be better Odd Fellows and 

citizens in society. Our best wishes to all in our New 

Year of 2018.  Check your secretaries article 

regarding important information on the non-

discrimination policy. 

 

Arrrgh Matey 

Gary J. Kniss, Grand Master 

Jan. 3…...Mt. Scott / Starr No. 188..Milwaukie 

Jan. 4…...Covenant No. 12..Harrisburg   

Jan. 8…...Douglas No. 14..Canyonville   

Jan. 9…...Gold Hill No. 129..Gold Hill 

Jan. 10….Golden Rule No.78..Grants Pass 

Jan. 11….Philetarian No. 8..Roseburg 

Jan. 16….Barnum No. 7..Corvallis 

Jan. 18….Cottage Grove No. 68..Cottage Grove 

Jan. 23….Sheridan No.87..Sheridan 

     As we move on through this term please keep our 

Living Legacy in mind. It is a Sovereign Grand Lodge 

program. I am requesting all Odd Fellow members from 

all branches to participate. We want a good showing 

from the Grand Lodge of Oregon. 

     All living things planted qualify. If you plant 

something in your yard or garden, please submit the 

number of living things planted. A ground cover, bulbs, 

starts, vegetables, shrubs and trees. Submit to your 

Lodge Vice Grand and they will submit to the Grand 

Lodge office where the Deputy Grand Master will 

submit the numbers to the Sovereign Grand Lodge. 

Together we can have a successful campaign on this 

project. 

 

Gary J. Kniss, 

Grand Master 
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Happy New Year!!! 

     Christmas, New Years, I love 

that time of year! Now it's over 

and school’s going again... only 

about 5 more months till summer 

and 11 more months till the next 

Christmas, but who's counting! 

     Last year went by so fast, but 

all the great memories and 

adventures will stay with me forever. I’ll never forget 

any of them. Some of the sparks of the year was 

becoming President of Theta Rho Assembly, getting my 

driver's license, going to Hawaii and becoming a 

Rebekah!  

     In 2018 I’m looking forward to Theta Rho Assembly, 

becoming a Senior in high school, and traveling to 

Baltimore for Youth Days!  

     I hope everyone is doing well and beginning the year 

with a good spirit! 

 

In Happiness Through Service, 

Stephanie Wigle 

Happy New Year! 

     I pray this finds everyone 

doing well and rested from all 

the festivities.  Now is the time 

to look ahead and plan on what 

you would like to accomplish 

this year.  I no longer make 

New Year’s resolutions, for me 

it is setting myself up for failure 

and disappointment in myself if I don’t accomplish 

them.  So now it is what I will strive to do and if I 

don’t accomplish it there is no pressure I will just do 

my best. 

     One way to start the New Year is to celebrate the 

anniversary date of the birth of our founder Tomas 

Wildey.  John A. Miller Sr., Sovereign Grand Master 

has proclaimed January 15th as Thomas Wildey Day 

throughout the world of Odd Fellowship. 

     Please don’t forget to check on your members, 

neighbors, relatives.  Just because the holidays are 

over doesn’t mean they don’t need anything, even if it 

is just someone to talk to.  Be a blessing to someone 

and let them be a blessing to you. 

     By now every lodge should be working on their 

reports to send to the Assembly office.  If not please 

do so ASAP.  If you are having trouble please contact 

Mary Houle’ Assembly Secretary and she will be 

happy to help you through it. 

     I am looking forward to the rest of my visits and 

seeing as many of you as I can.  In the meantime keep 

fluttering together.   

     Check your secretaries article regarding 

important information on the non-discrimination 

policy. 

 

In FL&T, 

Brenda Spence, 

Rebekah Assembly President 

Jan. 11…...Lorane Eta Theta Rho Girls Club No. 94 

Grand Lodge Secretary………………………..(503) 236-9300 

 Cell…………………………………..(503) 319-5159 

 E-mail ………….……orgrandsecretary@comcast.net 

 Website…………………..http://www.oregonioof.org 

Grand Master………………………….thehun44@comcast.net 

              Phone…………………………………(503) 830-9293 

Rebekah Assembly President……………...bfspence@aol.com 

 Phone………………………………...(503) 580-2547 

Rebekah Assembly Secretary…………….Cell (541) 556-7426 

 Home ………………………………..(541) 942-9341 

 E-mail……………………….lemahoule@yahoo.com 

Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow………...mkwalter23@comcast.net 

Jesse Jones Campground……………………...(541) 997-7546 

               E-mail…………………..oddfellowspark-j@live.com 

12 new chapters, 

365 new chances 
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     I'm sure everyone survived the 

Christmas Holidays.  I do hope all the 

members have not been down with a 

cold...as I have.  Here is an old home 

remedy for colds.  1Tbsp. lukewarm 

h o n e y  w i t h  1 / 4  t e a s p o o n 

cinnamon.  take for three days...Good for cough, colds 

and to clear sinuses.  

     To the New Year: Hugs  

 Here is a little hug for you  

to make you smile when you feel blue. 

To make you happy if you are sad 

to let you know, life's not so bad. 

Now I have given a hug to you  

somehow I feel better too. 

Hugs are better when you share. 

So pass one on and show you care! 

     For the New Year... always pray to have eyes that see 

the best in people, a heart that forgives the worst, a mind 

that forgets the bad and a soul that never loses faith in 

God.  Life is short: forgive quickly, love truly, laugh 

uncontrollably, and let your light shine brightly for all 

the world to see!!  Have a great 2018. 

 

In Faith, Hope and Charity...Dora 

     Happy New Year to each mem-

ber of every Unit. I hope Christmas 

was joyful and everyone had a great 

time.  We are starting the year, 

2018 and this means a fresh start. I 

hope ALL of YOU had a 

Wonderful Holiday Season. I am looking forward to the 

new year with all of the opportunities and challenges 

that the new year will offer.  My Brothers and Sisters 

this New Year let’s work to-gather in Harmony to help 

those in need, because that’s “The right thing to do.”  

     Please remember January 15th is Thomas Wildey’s 

Birthday. Remember Thomas Wildey  instituted the first 

Lodge of Odd Fellows in America in 1819 in the City of 

Baltimore. In 1821 the first Grand Lodge was formed in 

Maryland. We definitely need to celebrate him.   

Don’t forget to read the Secretaries article 

  

In FH&C 

 KC Carr, 

Grand Patriarch 

Samaritan Odd Fellows will host an  

All Degree Day 

on Saturday, January 27th.   

Registration will be at 9:00 am 

Initiation will be at 10:00 am 

All four degrees will be conferred  

All Lodges are encouraged to send candidates 

We are having this day so the new members  

will be eligible to be appointed  

to an office for the next year. 

Samaritan Hall 

10282 Se Main Street, Milwaukie 

If you have any questions or would like 

to assist in any of the degrees, please call: 

Bob Worthington 503-789-4774  

There’s just something beautiful 

about walking in snow 

that nobody else has walked on. 

It makes you believe you’re special  -  Carol Rifka Brunt 
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Happy New Year Brothers and 

Sisters.  I hope you all had a very 

Merry Christmas. 

     As we move into the new year 

I would like to mention to the 

Lodge secretaries to please 

remember to have your annual online report in by 

January 31st. I have a sovereign Grand Lodge report 

that's due shortly after that so if you could please have 

them completed by then I would greatly appreciate it.  

      I sent  letters to all the Odd Fellow and Rebekah 

lodges throughout the state concerning the Odd Fellow 

and Rebekah Pilgrimage for Youth. The deadline to 

send these letters back to the Grand Lodge of Oregon is 

February 15,  2018. It states in the questionnaire letter 

that we are requesting a copy of your By-laws to also 

be sent back with the letters. Several lodges have sent 

only the questionnaire and did not include the By-laws. 

So please, if you have not sent your By-laws to the 

Grand Lodge do so by February 15, 2018.     If you 

have any questions in this matter, please contact me, 

I’m available to assist you. 

     There have been several questions concerning 

whether or not you need to place the anti-

discrimination policy in your By-laws. YOU DO 

NEED to include them in your By-laws.  Place the 

antidiscrimination policy at the end of your By-laws 

as a section, or article in accordance to how your By

-laws are written.  You also need to have your 

Lodge approve the policy and then post it so that it 

can be read by anyone who comes into your Lodge 

Hall.   This applies to all Units of the Order.   

     There are several lodges who have not paid their per 

capita dues. If you have not, please do so. 

     Also there have been several calls concerning the 

life membership distribution checks that were mailed to 

the Lodges the first week of December. The reason 

they are lower this year is because the life membership 

investment pool did not earn as much as it did in the 

past. When the investment markets are down that 

affects all of our combined investments.  

     We are doing an all Odd Fellows degree day in 

Stayton, Oregon on January 7th. If you have members 

that need their initiatory      Continued on page seven... 

Happy New Year, 

     The holidays are over and I hope 

each of you take a day or two to relax, 

rest, review last year’s successes and 

resolve to make 2018 one of your best 

years ever. 

     As a new year begins I hope that each of you take a 

fresh look at Rebekah’s and our Order. Remember the 

enthusiasm you had as a new member of our Order? 

Let’s all strive for that enthusiasm in our lodges by 

trying something new this year. Think about what you 

can do that would help your lodge and the Oregon 

Rebekah Assembly. 

     The Grand Lodge Secretary has sent all Rebekah 

Lodges a letter asking for you to send him a copy of 

your By-laws and to fill out the form regarding the anti-

discrimination policy. There have been several 

questions concerning whether or not you need to 

place the anti-discrimination policy in your By-laws. 

YOU DO NEED to include them in your By-laws.  

Place the antidiscrimination policy at the end of your 

By-laws as a section, or article in accordance to how 

your By-laws are written.  You also need to have 

your Lodge approve the policy and then post it so 

that it can be read by anyone who comes into your 

Lodge Hall.   This applies to all Units of the Order.   

Please get both of these items to the Grand Lodge Office 

by the end of this month, Yes, January 2018, this will be 

a great help to me and the Grand Lodge Secretary. 

Remember that the new address to my office is: P. O. 

Box 11, Lorane, OR 97451. Both Ron and I appreciate 

your prompt attention to this matter. 

          Here are your January 2018 reminders: number 1-

-All lodges should have sent in their Per Capita Dues by 

now. If they are sent, in thank you so much and if not 

please get them paid. Reminder number 2--Annual 

reports are due by January 31st .   Remember that the new 

address to my office is: P. O. Box 11, Lorane, OR 

97451.  If you want to be on the honor roll get them in 

by January 15th. Reminder number 3--If your lodge has 

not yet elected your 2018-2019 officers you need to get 

it done. Reminders done!  

Once again I wish you all a wonderful 2018. Fraternally, 

Mary Houle’, Secretary, Rebekah Assembly of Oregon 
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Learn from yesterday,  

live for today,  

hope for tomorrow.”  — Albert Einstein,  

Jacksonville  No. 10 and Ruth No.4  held their annual 

Christmas bazaar. We had a wonderful turn-out and it's a 

great way to be part of our community. Today, 

Christmas bazaar, that night our open house when they 

lit the Christmas tree.  And so Christmas festivities 

began...  

Pictured above is Julie and Donny Tyree... Julie and 

Donny are members of Golden Rule in Grants Pass...  

 We had 10 vendors show up for the bazaar  from a bell 

maker to a candle maker. 

     Saturday, December 2nd, members from the lodges 

in the Evergreen Area gathered in Salem for their Area 

meeting.  Jackie Anderson, Chairman, led the group in a 

meaningful session with Schools of Instruction, 

entertainment, a delicious luncheon, and a message from 

President, Brenda Spence.  As December is such a busy 

month, several lodges were already committed to 

activities in their own communities, but still a total of 28 

turned out for the meeting. During the meeting several 

volunteered information about different activities of the 

Order, giving all the attendees new information about 

how some of our groups function for us.  Pearl No. 47 

gave a tribute to the Past Chairmen, Leone No. 84 a 

memorial, and Beulah No. 35 demonstrated Opening the 

Bible.  Greta Underwood talked about the Eye 

Committee and Vickie Beaver shared information about 

scholarships that are available. The coin drill was voted 

to go to the President's Project.  Next year Sheryl 

Phillips of Beulah No. 35 will be Chairman. 

 

In FL&T 

Donna Blades and Colene Lamberty    

As I view the Coming Year 
I cannot comprehend… 

One other wish but happiness 
to make for you my friend   - unknown 
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Top row left to right: Livingston Taylor IV,  

Michael St. Clair, Michael Raines (Heceta No. 111),  

Bottom row: Dave Strictland,  

Rudolph Vanderzanden , Anthony Murphy 

Montezuma No. 50 conducted the Initiatory Degree on 

the above 6 candidates on December 6, 2017. 

 

In FL&T, 

Gary Clark 

Heceta Odd Fellow Lodge No. 111 

Michael Raines 

 

Montezuma Odd Fellow Lodge No. 50 

Dave Strickland  Anthony Murphy 

Rudolph Vanderzanden Michael St. Clair 

Livingston Taylor IV  

 

Lebanon Odd Felow Lodge No. 47 

Bruce Railey   Julie Roberts  

Kathyrn Parsons  Tyler B. Taylor 

Continued from page five, Grand Secretary:  degree or 

to continue with the rest of their degrees please send 

them to Stayton Lodge.  The address is listed on page 

four in this newspaper.  Lunch will be provided by the 

Lodge.  Please call the Grand Lodge Office and let me 

know how many people you intend to send so I can give 

Stayton a headcount.  If you or your candidates can’t 

make it to Stayton, come to Samaritan on the 27th for 

their degree day.  See additional information on page 

four. 

     I made a visit to Rainbow Rebekah Lodge No. 212 of 

Sherwood to explain the meaning of the Odd Fellow 

degree paintings on their walls and answer questions 

about the Order.  Pictured below are members of 

Rainbow and visitors . 

Life is not a journey to the grave  

with the intention of arriving safely in a  

pretty and well preserved body.   

But rather to skid in broadside, thoroughly used 

up, totally worn out, and loudly proclaiming,  

“Wow, what a ride!”   - unknown 

     Once again I wish everybody a Happy New Year. 

 

In FL&T, 

Ron Kunze, 

Grand Secretary 

Today forget your past, 

Forgive yourself and begin again.  - Unknown 
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Then out through the gates of the midnight— 

The door of the past was ajar— 

His robe like a shroud wrapped around him, 

The Old Year vanished afar. 

And as morn with her soft rosy fingers 

Flung open the gates of the East, 

The New Year looked out from its chambers With a 

smile and a blessing of peace.  ~ Eliza A. Wetherby Otis  

     Community Connections is a joint committee  of the 

Grand Lodge and Rebekah Assembly.  According to 

Grand Lodge By-laws, all lodges must appoint three 

members to serve on your own lodge committee.  The 

purpose for this committee is as the name suggests, 

work and make your lodge known in your community.  

Does your lodge have this committee? 

     Early in this century lodges were known in their 

towns, cities and neighborhoods.  They were important 

parts of their neighbors’ lives.  They were used for 

gathering places of the community. They held weddings, 

baby christenings, town hall meetings, elections, and 

even funerals.  Today many people in a community do 

not even know we exist. 

     Please talk about ways to connect with your 

community in your lodge.  This could be done in the 

“Good of the Order” part of a lodge meeting.  Discuss 

holding an event or thank your local fire department and 

police officers for taking care of your own community.  

The Red Cross welcomes assistance with blood drives, 

or help when a family is displaced after a fire.   Do you 

know someone whose family breadwinner is without a 

job this holiday season?  That’s a tough place to be, 

especially with small children needing winter clothing.  

How can your lodge help? 

     Please send information on what your lodge is doing 

in your community to me.  My email address is : 

cnjscheer@yahoo.com or mailing address: 

3406 NE Prescott Street, Portland, OR  97211. 

 

In FL&T, 

Joan Scheer, Chairman 

Happy New Year!! Just letting everyone know the office 

is in winter hours and opens at 9:00 A.M. instead of 

8:00. If you need to contact us, leave a message and we 

will get back to you, or you can send us an  email. We 

have all your reservations you have booked for 2018 in 

the computer, so if you think you have forgotten any, 

give us a call and we will check for you.  Looking 

forward to a great year. 

  

Mary and Park Staff 

     Erik Green Noble Grand  presents Ella, the special 

services coordinator for Siuslaw Schools our Christmas 

donation.  This year Heceta Lodge raised $ 1,100.00 to 

purchase socks, underclothing, warm clothing, blankets, 

toiletries, sleeping bags, food, and laundry 

coupons.  This project helps the couch kids that are 

trying to finish High School but have no stable home. 

This year we expanded our giving, to be able to help the 

other 30 homeless children that attend our schools. 

Although no one can go back and make a  

brand new start, anyone can start from now 
and make a brand new ending.  ~ Carl Bard 
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We have a whole new year ahead of us and 
wouldn’t it be wonderful if we could all be a little 
more gentle with each other, and a little more 
loving, have a little more empathy, and maybe, next 
year at this time, we’d like each other a little more. 
~ Judy Garland 

Stir the eggnog, lift the toddy, 

                                    Happy New Year,                                  

                                                    everybody. 
                                     ~ Phyllis 

     After our first meeting in December the members 

enjoyed snacks and exchanged Christmas ornaments 

from the Christmas tree by drawing numbers for their 

choice of ornament.  There were many different choices. 

     Our annual Christmas bake sale was held on a 

Monday while the senior lunches were held that day, 

giving them an opportunity to select homemade goodies.  

There were many choices of goodies to choose from. 

     I want to thank all the many people who have 

donated bottles and cans to our lodge to help with our 

building fund.  It has been a big help and we appreciate 

your generosity immensely. 

 

Have a happy and prosperous new year, 

Alice Pellham 

     Shamrock Lodge members were kept busy by 

assisting Columbia Lodge No. 3 in September by 

helping initiate Barbara George as a new member.  

There were several Assembly Officers in attendance, 

who also assisted where needed. 

     In October we 

celebrated our 

annual Halloween 

Party with fun 

games and treats 

for the winners.  

Pictured above: 

Edith Brown and 

Kathleen Swigart passing a balloon.  Those pictured in 

costumes are Janice Straub, Inez Kennedy, Joyce Steiner 

and Cheryl Savage. 

     December we lost our brother Robert Long and 

draped our charter in loving memory.  Several 

Shamrock members attended when Rebekah Assembly 

President Brenda made her official visit to Columbia 

No. 3 on December 3rd.   The President spoke on some 

information regarding the “Instructions and 

Suggestions” for Rebekah Lodges.  She is requesting 

that we read and use them as they are helpful.  She also 

reported that the “Instructions and Suggestions” are 

being updated.  A large showing of dignitaries, guests 

and  members arrived to have a meal together and attend 

the Lodge meeting. 

     Cards are being sent to our shut-ins and those no 

longer able to attend meetings.  Our last meeting in 

December will be a potluck lunch.  We welcome all who 

wish to attend and join us for our meeting at 1:00 pm. 

 

Janice Straub 

     Completed applications for your Morand Scholarship 

must be receiced in the Grand Lodge Office no later 

than January 31st.  You may hand deliver or mail if you 

can guarantee it will arrive before the deadline.  

Scholarship applications arriving after the 31st cannot 

be consider for a scholarship. 
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     Springfield Odd Fellow Lodge No. 70 voted to 

donate $2,000 to toys for tots.  Member Janice Compton 

delivered the check. 

     Springfield Odd Fellow Lodge 

was involved in the Springfield 

Christmas parade. Kids and 

members handed out between 

8,000 and 10,000 pieces of candy. 

Noble Grand Erica VanNatta even 

made the KVALwebsite. 

L E A Z K M O T T O A D S W O X F T L F 

O D N A R G E L B O N L P M D A L G E Y 

V U D C O B P E K Q E I R A W F T G N E 

E C S H W Y Y Y H W H E L K K L D R C D 

C A G A N L C E E S T A O E P O H A A L 

I T N P E A A J D S P L V A L C C N M I 

T E I L T W G N I M D E E D I R R D P W 

S F D A T S E S B N E V N I P E A M M S 

U L E I I I L K A R E A S F N L E A E A 

J T E N R O G H O T R G K F O Y S S N M 

L W C F W O N M L G C C N E I U E T T O 

A O O L N F I F N J H H I R T H R E H H 

S L R T U T V G B A A A L E C C L R L T 

R L P P L Z I W R H K R E N I S A R A I 

E E P A H E L I O T E T E C D T U E U A 

V F B L R A T D T U B E R E E R S G T F 

I D L E A Y N O H R E R H H L A I A I A 

N D V T K N C W E T R U T H A E V L R I 

U O X F R A T E R N A L V R V H M I T T 

S P U O R G H T U O Y D E T I N U A N H 

SOVEREIGN GRAND LODGE  IARA 

ODD FELLOW    REBEKAH 

GRAND MASTER   MOTTO 

UNITED YOUTH GROUPS  THETA RHO 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE   IOOF 

REBEKAH CREED   VALEDICTION 

LIVING LEGACY   PLANT 

FRIENDSHIP  LOVE  LOVE 

TRUTH     TRUTH 

FAITH  FAITH         HOPE CHARITY 

THOMAS WILDEY   BALTIMORE 

UNIVERSAL JUSTICE   WIDOW 

ORPHAN    EDUCATE  

DALAPM    ENCAMPMENT 

THREE LINKS      FRATERNAL  

UNWRITTEN WORK   NOBLE GRAND 

FLT      FLT FLT  FLT  FLT FLT FLT 

RITUAL    PROCEEDINGS 

REGALIA    JEWELS 

SISTER     BROTHER 

VISUAL RESEARCH   BY LAWS 

SCHUYLER COLFAX   CHARTER 

HAND     HEART  

CHAPLAIN    GAVEL 

EYE      

Do more than just exist..  - unknown 
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Continued from cover, Thomas Wildey:  then as Grand 

Master of Maryland and later as Grand Sire of the 

Grand Lodge of the United States, a post he held from 

1825 to 1833.  He devoted full time to his lodge work.  

He had retired from his trade and bought a restaurant 

which was run by members of his family.  When 

suitable quarters could not be obtained, he gave this 

house as a place of meeting.   When funds were not 

available, he gave liberally of his own money.  He gave 

Odd Fellowship his labor, working for its advancement 

in his own city of Baltimore, traveling to other states 

and even going to England when necessary.   

     He lived to see the fruits of his labor.  The Order 

took a firm hold in the community.  Its membership 

improved in quality as well as quantity.  It became 

better organized with a better system and a better ritual.  

It abolished old customs which were distasteful to the 

rising generation and separated from the Manchester 

Unity and became an Independent body.  By 1833 it 

had spread into 12 states with more than 100 lodges 

and about 6,500 members.  The time had passed for 1-

man rule and Thomas Wildey stepped down as Grand 

Sire.  He became a laborer in the ranks and devoted as 

much time as ever for his beloved Order.  He gave 

advice and counsel when needed and watched with 

great gladness the Order he had founded. 

     He had unbounded enthusiasm.  No task was too 

hard for him to perform; no difficulty was too great for 

him to overcome; no burden too heavy for him to carry.  

It was his energy that kept Odd Fellowship alive in its 

days of weakness and he supported it until it was strong 

enough to stand alone. 

     A generous man in every sense of the word, he 

loved Odd Fellowship for the pleasures and comfort it 

gave him but above all he loved it for what it could do 

for suffering humanity.  His whole life was wrapped up 

in Odd Fellowship and in Odd Fellowship he lived the 

full measure of a man and being dead, he yet 

lives...lives in the hearts of all who believe in our great 

principles.                International Odd Fellow, April 1969 

     With the passing away of the old year passes many 

failures and many disappointments, many friends and 

many heartaches. 

     The old year is dead, but “let the dead past bury its 

dead,” for as the last stroke of twelve peals out from 

eternity’s clock on December 31st was born the new year 

1909 (2018), and with it came new hopes, new aspirations 

and new inspirations. 

     Let us work for the betterment of ourselves and our 

brother men, adding in ever so humble a way a happy 

thought here, a helpful suggestion there, and aiding some 

discouraged and struggling one over life’s rough places.  

Let us so conduct ourselves that at the end of 1909 (2018) 

the Whole year will breathe out a sweet benediction. 

     May the new year bring success to those who have met 

with failure.  May it bring full and happy realization to the 

disappointed, bring prosperity to all those who have been 

bound under a load of adversity, and peace and happiness 

to all mankind.      Pacific Odd Fellow January 1909 

Each day brings its opportunity. 

Tomorrow may be too late. 

Still round the corner there may wait,  

a new road or a secret gate.  ~ JRR Tolkien 
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